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January  Dates to Remember:  

 

1/14/13- UMass Dance Performance 1:30 p.m.Parents welcome  

             Students please wear t-shirts!! 

1/21/13- No SCHOOL- MLK Day 

1/30/13- Band, Orchestra, and Chorus Concert- 9 a.m. & 7 p.m. 

2/1/13-NO SCHOOL- Teacher Workday  
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Dear Pelham School Families,   

 

We are back in full swing now that the holiday season has ended and it is hard to believe that 

the school year is nearly half over! On Tuesday, staff and students were treated to an amazing 

performance by Greg professionally trained actor, in an entertaing one-man show. He has been 

in several movies and numerous theatrical productions, commercials, and print ads. As part of 

the Educate Us Production Group, he portrays Afro-American characters that are noteable in 

terms of their contributions to society. For this show, he portrayed Bill Cosby, local comedian 

and actor. For this coming Monday, January 14, the UMass Dancers will be coming to entertain 

students. This year’s tour includes a wide variety of dance styles and includes modern dance, 

jazz, fusions, and ballet. We are fortunate to have these opportunities to bring theater, dance, 

and music into Pelham School to enhance our programs and build awareness of the arts for our 

students.  

 

Now that the wet and cold season is upon us, we are in need of extra pairs of snow pantsand 

unisex sweatpants in sizes 6-12 youth. If your child arrives to school in boots, please send in a 

pair of shoes as well, as boots are often too warm to wear for the entire day. Sneakers are a 

must on Fridays, as students are not allowed to participate without them. Please help your child 

to remember to come to school in weather appropriate clothing, as we will not allow students 

out at recess without a winter coat if it is really cold outside. Mrs. Scott would like to express 

her thanks for the generous donations of mittens and gloves for the office.  

 

Have a great weekend! 

 
Sincerely,  

 

Lisa Desjarlais 
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From the Nurse 

As most of you have heard, the flu season has started early this year, and there is a particularly 

aggressive flu virus affecting the whole country. Boston is currently experiencing an epidemic 

flu outbreak.  

At Pelham we have seen some flu cases with high fevers, achiness and dry cough. To prevent 

your child from getting the flu and to contain the spread of the flu, we are encouraging anyone 

who is above 6 months of age to get the flu vaccine. It is not too late to be vaccinated as the 

season continues until March. 

All students with flu like symptoms, especially fever, will be sent home until they are free of 

fever for a full 24 hours without the use of Tylenol or ibuprofen. If your child has a runny nose 

or persistent cough, we also ask that you keep your child at home, as they can spread the virus 

to the rest of their fellow students. 

Although there is no absolute prevention for the flu or the common cold, frequent good 

handwashing , cleaning of toys and common surfaces, and covering coughs and sneezes with 

tissue greatly reduces your exposure to the flu virus. If you have any questions or concerns, you 

can always call “Nurse Paula” at 362-1103.  

  

 

                                         

                                                    

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

Message From Pelham Student:  

Hi Everybody - This is Avery Gwyther from Ms. Quinlan's class. This coming Feb. 

2nd I will be participating in the American Lung Association's 2013 Race Up 

Boston Place. This is a fundraising event in which I will be climbing the 41 floors / 

82 flights / 789 steps up Number One Boston Place in downtown Boston. If you are 

interested and able to make a donation on my behalf to the American Lung 

Association I would really appreciate it. Donations can be made on-line by going to 

my participant page at 

http://action.lung.org/site/TR/Climb/ALANE_Northeast?px=5096038&pg=personal

&fr_id=6610  or by going to 2013 Race Up Boston Place, click on "more 

information" then on the left hand margin select "sponsor a climber" and type in my 

name. Thank you very much for considering supporting me in this climb. 

 

 

Camino De Santiago Sampler Tour Offers Pilgrimage and Spanish 

Study 

Walk the last section of the Camino de Santiago and study 

Spanish as part of a small group Camino de Santiago Sampler Tour, June 

26 – July 3, 2013. For 8 days/7 nights, step back in time to 

experience the history and culture of this ancient pilgrimage route. 

Alessandra Mucci-Ramos and Judith Northup-Bennett will lead the 

group through the green Galician countryside and medieval villages, past 

Romanesque churches, monasteries, old Pilgrim hospitals that tell the 

age-old story of “The Way.” The two are co-teachers of a multi-level 

adult education Spanish course in Amherst, MA based on the 

Camino(LSSE). 

 

For details on the tour go to:  

 www.caminosantiagosampler.com  or 

email: Judith Northup-Bennett, connectionswork4u2@gmail.com 

 

http://action.lung.org/site/TR/Climb/ALANE_Northeast?px=5096038&pg=personal&fr_id=6610
http://action.lung.org/site/TR/Climb/ALANE_Northeast?px=5096038&pg=personal&fr_id=6610
www.caminosantiagosampler.com%20%20


 

 

                    
 First graders welcomed the New Year with new hopes and dreams for 

the remainder of first grade!  We wrote New Year Resolutions which will be 

posted soon to remind us of what we would like to work on as a student.  These 

included working on reading, writing and everyone decided to work on their PAWS! 

In Social Studies we completed the US Symbols unit right before the 

holiday break.  The students really enjoyed learning about all the symbols and we 

complementing the learning with a craft.  Ms. Samuels taught us a Statue of 

Liberty song, which we sang at assembly.  We even had one of our friends wear a 

crown and hold a torch through the song! Having finished this social studies unit 

means that we go back to another Science unit!  We have started working with 

Simple Machines.  We are learning about the 6 simple machines: wheel and axle, 

ramp, wedge, screw, pulley, and lever.  We have been talking about how simple 

machines help us do work, and we looked around for examples of these simple 

machines being used.  When you see a good example of a simple machine point it 

out to your child and ask him/her which simple machine it represents! 

For math and ELA just like always we are work, work, working hard!  I have 

been assessing students individually for reading and I am SO HAPPY with how 

much they have improved their reading and at how many more reading skills and 

strategies they are using!  In math, we continue to learn about coins, their values, 

how to count them, and we continue learning how to tell time.  We just started 

telling time by the quarter! 

I am so proud of this great group of first graders, and I appreciate all the 

work you do with them at home.  Thank you so much! 

Your first grade teacher,  

Mrs. Gonzalez 

 

 

First Grade News!!! 



Second Grade News 

 Pelham second graders continue to shine in our classroom as they learn so many new things with incredible 

interest and excitement.  In reading, we have explored a number of nonfiction stories that have been connected to 

our science units and have practiced using important parts of nonfiction books as well, such as the table of contents 

and the glossary.  In the fiction stories we have read, we have also been working on identifying the characters, 

setting, and plot.  Throughout all of our stories, we have been working to read with fluency and expression and have 

been answering comprehension questions to check for understanding. 

 In writing, students worked very hard on their first research project, first reading about a specific animal and 

taking notes and then going through the steps to create a final report that was presented to the class.  We are 

working to wrap up a new writing project, where students have used Tomie dePaola as a mentor author in order to 

write realistic fiction stories.  They have gone through the steps of planning their writing, creating their first draft and 

are now in the process of editing their work and writing their final drafts.  They are becoming more skillful writers as 

the year progresses. 

 In our Everyday Math program, we have completed Units 2 and 3 and are reaching the end of Unit 4.  

Students have been practicing concepts including addition and subtraction with up to 2 digits, place value, telling 

time, counting money, reading graphs, solving number stories, and measuring weight, length, and temperature.  

Don’t forget that the Everyday Math website is a great resource for students to have extra practice of the concepts 

that we cover in school.  (www.everydaymathonline.com).  

Science continues to excite us as we’ve covered several units over the past few months, including our study 

of animal habitats and rocks, including pebbles, sand and silt.  Our rocks unit ended with a visit to our very own 

“rock museum” where we explored rock samples from our school collection and from students’ personal collections 

as well.  We also sang a rock chant for the school at our last assembly about the three different types of rocks.  The 

students were awesome!  We just completed a unit on nutrition, where students followed the adventures of the 

Royal Food Family to learn about the five major food groups and what they do to help our bodies stay strong and 

healthy.  Over the next seven weeks, we will be traveling around the world to the seven continents and the major 

oceans, mountain ranges, landforms, and rivers to explore how people live in different parts of the Earth.    

           

Animal Reports    Rock Museum 
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Thursday, M arch 7, 2013  
(Snow Date – Monday, March 25) 

7:00 – 9:00 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

a 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL ORIENTATION  
FOR 6th GRADE PARENTS/GUARDIANS 

HAS BEEN SCHEDULED FOR: 

The evening will include an introduction to the 
Middle School and information about electives and 
course offerings. 
 
This evening is for parents/guardians.  6th grade 
students will have an orientation at the elementary 
schools the end of February and they will visit the 
middle school after the April Vacation Week. 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

               Betsy Dinger                     Michael Malone 

                Principal                Interim Assistant Principal 



 
 

Pelham Elementary School 

PTO Minutes 
 
November 13, 2012 Meeting 
 
In attendance: Tracy Farnham, Sage Scott, Lisa Candito, Lisa Desjarlais, Jessica Hanson, Emily 
Marriott, Amy Wasserman, Jennifer York, Elise Stromgren 
 
Treasurer's Report (Sage Scott): current balance $8,914.68 
 
Principal's Report: The laminator is very old and needs replacing. Lisa estimates it would cost 
approximately $600-$800 and asks if PTO would fund the purchase. Tracy will check on the cost of 
the laminator at her school (newer than Pelham's). Lisa suggests that Pelham families keep an eye 
out for information about regionalization in upcoming school committee meetings.  The current 
student body make up at Pelham school is about 1/2 school choice and 1/2 Pelham residents. The 
school choice funds aren't enough to sustain the school. If the school closed, the town would need to 
pay for approximately 60 students into neighboring communities. A poll last year showed that Pelham 
school families do not support mixed-grade classrooms. 
 
Genevieve's Fundraiser: Sage reports that we took in $2,517.45 in orders and got back $1,496.70 in 
profits. 
 
Wreath Sale: the sixth grade will not be taking on this fundraiser this year.  There were (this year and 
have been in previous years) comments from parents who feel a wreath sale does not include all 
families as not all families observe the Christmas holiday. The PTO decides not to take on this 
additional fundraiser at this time but to revisit it next year as it is/was a popular fundraiser with many 
families participating. 
 
Pelham School "Spirit" t-shirts: a drop box will be located in the school entrance for families to 
recycle shirts and/or to swap out a small shirt for a larger one. Lisa C. and Emily will work on an order 
form and flyer for the shirts and to describe the drop box. Amy asks about the use of the word "bully" 
in the shirt and expresses concern about using the word "bully." The PTO may want to consider this 
next year as the shirt design is in place and an order for more shirts has been placed.  Sage notes 
that the t-shirt company has yet to cash the check from the PTO to pay for the new shirts this year.  
 
Halloween Party: Nora Marolis coordinated the party; it was a success. PTO paid about $260 for 
supplies for the party and we took in about $100 in food and other sales, UMass volunteers were 
excellent, everyone seemed to have a good time and the party seemed to be calmer than other 
years. 
 
Shed Staining: Elise reported that the shed was stained Sunday October 20 and in early November, 
volunteer stainers were Ruth Carolan, Chelsea Gwyther, Lennie Ware, Lindsay Stromgren, Hattie 
Carolan, James Kurpaska, Emma Gwyther, Merissa Stromgren, Lily Plotkin and Merrick Stromgren. 
Cost of staining supplies was approximately $140; Elise will get receipts to Sage for reimbursement. 
 
Next meeting: Monday January 7, 6:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


